Members of the Committee: thank you for the opportunity to address you this afternoon.
I have three bills that are under your sole jurisdiction:

HR 2636: would amend the Public Health Service Act to include neuropathy in the list of
conditions covered by the World Trade Center Health Program.

This constituent-driven legislation simply adds neuropathy to the illnesses covered from the
events on 9-11. To have this added in regular order, through the CDC, is extremely bureaucratic
and we don’t have time to wait on them. Patients who claim a neuropathy-related illness would
still go through the same process of having a doctor verify the condition and that the illness is in
fact related to their proximity to ground zero in New York City.

H.R.2631 - MINAJ Act of 2023: would prohibit the Federal Government from imposing any
mandate requiring an individual to receive a vaccine that has not been authorized for marketing
for at least 10 years.

This bill affirms my commitment to protect medical freedom in NY-3 and across our great
nation. If enacted, this legislation ensures government transparency and provides for
accountability if another public health emergency occurs.

H.R.2635 - The Big-Tech Accountability Act of 2023: would amend section 230 of the
Communications Act of 1934 to limit liability protection provided by such section for providers
of social media service.

For over a decade, Conservatives and Republicans have been unduly targeted by Big-Tech and
de-platformed or censored with no legal protections or action from Congress, until now. This bill
allows for accountability if a citizen of the US is de-platfomed or censored, while upholding the
rights of private companies.

I highly suggest consideration of these important bills and advocate for their advancement in this
committee. I thank you all for your time.



